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Safeguarding and Wellbeing 
Bulletin March 2021 

Key Safeguarding Contacts: 
 

Mrs Hughes (Designated Safeguarding Lead): z.hughes@bhs.hlt.academy 
Mr Anderson (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead): r.andesron@bhs.hlt.academy 
Miss Lambert: (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead): s.lambert@bhs.hlt.academy 
 

Further information can be found on the school website. 
 

We are continually working to support students in feeling well and safe 
at school, to enable them to “live life to the full”. Within school, Mrs 
Hughes, Mr Anderson and Miss Lambert make up the safeguarding 
team and are available, alongside the Year Leaders and Student 
Support, to offer support and guidance when needed. We have also 
developed our relationship with the NHS Wellbeing in Mind Team this 
year, to extend our wellbeing and mental health support offer. Students 
regularly see Jo, Kirsty and Denise in school, and they will also be 
joining in some PSHE sessions in the future. 

Safety Awareness 
 

The National Police Chiefs’ Council have recently 
developed a campaign to highlight how a silent 
999 call can be made if someone is in danger. The 
steps can be seen below.  

Online Safety 
 

With children and adults spending 
extended periods of time online, 
online safety is always a hot topic.  
 

Here are the National Online 
Safety’s Top Tips: 
- Monitor viewing habits 
- Check online content  
- Check age-ratings of apps to 

ensure that children have 
appropriate apps downloaded 

- Change privacy settings, making 
accounts private and set content 
filters 

- Let children know you’re there, 
ensuring that there is support and 
advice should they need it 

- Learn how to report and block on 
social media apps 
 

Students are regularly reminded and 
taught about online safety, e.g. Year 
9 have recently seen and discussed a 
clip from CEOP (https://bbc.co.uk/ 
programmes/p0110gpz) which showed how 
simple information on a child’s profile 
such as the name of their school can 
lead to a stranger being able to 
locate them. 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

National CSE 
Awareness Day 

 
It was National CSE 
(Child Sexual 
Exploitation) Awareness 
Day last week on 18th 
March. Here is some 
advice from the leading 
charity, NWG, 
surrounding keeping 
children safe from 
exploitation. 
 
 

Whilst we hope that this 
is something that never 
happens to any of our 
students, family or 
friends, prevention is 
powerful. In order to 
prevent exploitation, 
we need to be aware 
of it and also the signs 
of it. 
 

www.stop-cse.org 

 

Wellbeing 
 

We are using the 5 Ways to 
Wellbeing in school to 
promote positive wellbeing 
and mental health. A range of 
activities and initiatives are 
being utilised to encourage 
students to build great habits, 
e.g. the Race to the World (be 
active); thank you cards to 
staff, family and friends (give 
and connect) etc. 
 

We hope that students take 
time to use these 5 ways in the 
Easter holidays too. 

 

Support Available: Barlby Wellbeing Website 
 
The school website has a wellbeing section, found on the main menu. Support for parents / carers as well as 
self-help guides created with the Wellbeing in Mind Team can be found on there. There is specific support for 
anxiety, stress, sleep, low mood, low self-esteem, self harm and body image 
(http://www.barlbyhighschool.org/self-help/) alongside information about our approach and contact details. 


